HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Hampshire Hockey Association Annual General Meeting held on 

Monday 6th June 2005 at The Sporting View, Southampton.

Present: Committee Members Mr R. Glanfield (President), Mr M. Ward (in the Chair), 

Mrs K. Upstill (Vice Chairman & League Sec.) Mrs S. Barnett (Hon. Sec), Mr R. Wood 

(Hon. Treasurer), Mr C. Bond (HHUA), Mr R. Merry (Men’s Schools & Youth),

Mrs G. Cheeseborough (Women’s Schools & Youth), Mr M. Harvey (K-O Cup & Tournament Organiser) and Mr K. Snewing (Men’s Open League Organiser).

Present Vice Presidents: Mr J. Gawley, Mr R. Macer and Mr C. Bradbury

Present Clubs: Andover HC, City of Portsmouth HC, Fareham HC, Fleet HC, Gosport HC, Isle of Wight HC, Salisbury & South Wilts HC, , Southampton HC, Southampton WHC, Southampton University HC (Men & Women), Trojans HC, Tullet Islanders HC, Wimborne Wayfarers HC, Winchester HC and Yateley HC.

Active Sports: Sharon Hall and Ben Thompson (Hants & I.O.W Sports Partnership)

Chairman Mike Ward welcomed the members to the meeting and passed the formal opening of the meeting to President Mr Robin Glanfield.

Mr Glanfield also welcomed everyone to the Annual General meeting, especially the Vice Presidents; he thanked everyone for coming and said how nice it was to see so many volunteers. He went on to thank all the committee members.

Mr Glanfield made a special welcome to Mike Ward following his recent heart by-pass surgery.  

Mr Ward gave a special welcome to Sharon Hall and Ben Thompson and advised the members that they would give a talk later to the meeting about Active Sports.

1.
Apologies:

Vice Presidents: Ms G. Clarke and Mrs P. Hart.

Clubs: Aldershot & Farnham, Lavant, Poole and Swanage & Wareham.

Mrs M. Smith (Hants Evening Organiser), Fay Whitehorn (Women’s Floodlit League Organiser) and Karen Essery.

2.
Minutes of the AGM held on 7th June 2004 were agreed and signed.

3. Matters Arising from those minutes: There were none.

4. Treasurer’s Report and adoption of accounts: See separate sheet.

Some expense had been spared as Hampshire had not entered any senior teams for competitions.

Mr Ward thanked Mr Wood for all his hard work and getting the accounts into a legible state. 

5 & 6 Setting of Affiliation and Competition fees & Appointment of Auditor: See separate sheet.


Mr Wood went through his fee proposals outlining the reasons why there were some slight increases.


Mr Gawley proposed the changes seconded by Glenda Cheeseborough.


The proposals were carried.


Mr Ward told the members that the Association no longer appoints an auditor but has recognised persons to check the accounts who are Sharon Bird and Frank Stokes. The members agreed.


7. Other Reports:

Men’s 1st X1 – see separate sheet.

Mr Ward reported that the fixtures for the coming season will be late due to four teams merging in the Premier Division.

Men’s Open League:

Mr Snewing reported that it has been a good season. The problem of ‘ringers’ has appeared again with one club appealing.

He did remind clubs that to enter the league is a commitment.

The President Mr Glanfield then presented pennants to the winning clubs:


Division 1 Hamble 2ns X1 (not present)


               2 Trojans 3rd X1


               3 Fleet 2nd X1


               4 Purbeck (not present)


               5 Chichester (not present)

                           6 Trojans 4th X1


               7 Michelmarsh & Timsbury
 (not present)


               8 Swanage & Wareham (apologies)

Ladies – see separate sheet.


EH:


Mr Ward told the members that all is going well.  There are to be no increases in the affiliation fees.


The ‘Discipline Code’ is being revised and is due to be published within the next two to three weeks.


He congratulated Winchester and Southampton for appearing in their respective national cup finals and also congratulated Trojans on winning the National Trophy.


SCHA: Nothing to report.


Knockout Cup report: see separate sheet.


The proposal for a second women’s cup competition was discussed at the women’s league AGM and it was agreed to go ahead with one.


(Proposed Southampton, seconded City of Portsmouth.)  Mr Harvey agreed to organise a new cup competition.


Discipline: See separate sheet.


Mr Bond reported that the county are not the worst in the South

Schools & Youth: Girls: See separate sheet.

Mrs Cheeseborough expressed her thanks to everyone who helped during the season.

Schools & Youth Boys: see separate sheet.

Mr Merry reported that the county have not been quite so successful this season although the under 16’s became county champions.   The under 17’s went on to represent the South and won the national title.  The under 16’s will be defending the title next season.

Mr Merry also said how difficult it is to replace Mr Macer now he has gone onto higher things!

Hampshire has three players who have got into the England squad.

Umpires: 

The clubs were all thanked for their support during the season.

Mr Ward thanked the Association for all their hard work.
Floodlit League: see separate sheets.

Anne Harding from Romsey LHC has come forward as an organiser for next season.

8. Election of Officers: Mr Ward nominated Alison Austin as the county secretary

President

Mr R. Glanfield 

Chairman

Mr M. Ward 

Vice Chairman
Mrs K. Upstill  

Secretary

Mrs A. Austin



Treasurer

Mr R. Wood 

The vote was carried to elect the proposed officers.

9. Election of Council: The list remained as per the agenda sent to all clubs and schools but   excluded Mrs Upstill who has withdrawn as the South representative.

Knock –out Secretary


               
Mr M. Harvey (men’s & women’s)

Discipline Officer




Mr C. Bond

Men’s South League Representative


Mr M. Ward

Women’s Hampshire League Representative

Mrs K. Upstill

Men’s Open League Secretary 


Mr K. Snewing

Southern Counties Representative:



(Appointed direct – Schools and Youths Representatives, HHUA Representative).

Other members to be elected onto the council were Mr N. Chilton, Miss F. Tierney and 

Mr R. Macer.

Members agreed that the county executive is to nominate the fourth council member and South representative

10. Election of Vice Presidents:
President Mr Glanfield told the members that he received six nominations at the last executive meeting.  He proposed Deirdre Lehan-Mathews and Nicky Roch both for services to women’s hockey.  He then proposed Sue Barnett, retiring secretary. Agreed by those present. There was then a presentation of gifts and flowers to Mrs Barnett.
11. Approval of Hampshire Ladies League rules amendments: see separate sheet.

The proposal has been agreed at the recent league AGM and was approved by the members present.

12. Approval of Hampshire Open League rules amendments:

There were no new rules to approve.

13. Hampshire website:
Following last season’s AGM when it was agreed to go ahead with a combined site with  HHUA, Mr Wood reported that he thought it was providing what everyone wanted.

Clubs can update their details after agreement with the appointed exec member, 

Mr Snewing, and clubs are asked to keep their details up to date. 

Due to the information available on the website the handbook will be reduced in size. 

14. Knockout Cup rule amendments: see separate sheet.
A proposal to extend ‘Hampshire Day’ and possible dividing the senior and junior teams was also suggested.

Any changes are to be discussed at the next executive committee meeting.

The second women’s trophy will include teams from division 2 and below.

The rule changes were agreed.

15. Active Sports:

Sharon Hall gave a detailed presentation of what ‘Active Sports’ has achieved to date and the proposals for the future.  This, she hoped, would encourage members present to agree to a further donation from the Association.

Colin Bradbury suggested a ‘one off’ payment this season but to warn the clubs that a levy may be imposed the following season.

Richard Macer proposed to accept Mr Bradbury’s suggestion plus £2,000 as the amount.

Kim Upstill proposed £3,000 as a ‘one off’ without obligation.

Mrs Upstill’s proposal was agreed.

The problem of non-attendance at the AGM with a possible fine for non-attendance will be discussed at the county’s executive committee meeting.

16. Termination of the Hampshire evening:

This was formally known as the ‘fixtures evening’ and later included the umpires discussing new rules for the coming season and clubs distributing their fixture cards.

The evening has been discussed by the county exec regards the lack of support by the clubs and its usage coming to an end as fixtures are no longer arranged and rule changes are made mid-season.   The meeting agreed.
Mr.Bond advised members that the change of the ‘Discipline code’ will probably require a meeting next season..

The handbook was distributed successfully without the meeting this season.  Clubs will become responsible for distributing their fixture cards and the handbook will be sent out the same way as this season.

Mr Gawley suggested that clubs are encouraged to attend the county AGM, as this will become the only occasion when clubs can meet and discuss any problems.

17. Any other business:

Mr Gawley told the members that both the county and the South are in need of Technical Officials and asked that any one interested to contact him.

The Hampshire Youth Games are to remain at Aldershot, although there is building work going on, and tents will be used due to the buildings not being ready in time.  Sharon Hall will check the arrangements as concerns were raised.

There was a presentation made by the HHUA for the ‘Hospitality of clubs award’, which went to Haslemere HC once again.

The meeting closed at 9.49 pm  

